

MINUTES OF THE

ANNUAL ROCK CREEK WATER DISTRICT 47-0 MEETING MARCH 3, 2025

The annual meeting of the Rock Creek Water District was held in the home of Amie Duke, the Watermaster, on Monday March 3, 2025 at 4:00 P M.

The meeting was called to order by the 2025 meeting Chairman, Cody Funk, (representative of BCF Farms). In attendance were nine members or representatives of members and one representative, Corey King, of IDWR.

The 2024 minutes were read and approved.

TREASURERS' REPORT: It was reported that we are continuing to maintain approximately \$400 over and above our normal expenses at the end of the year.

ELECTION OF WATERMASTER & SECRETARY/TREASURER: The existing Watermaster, Amie Duke and Secretary/Treasurer Shari Helman agreed to continue in there positions with the District. A motion was made and seconded and carried to retain them for another year.

WATERMASTER BUDGET PROPOSAL: Watermaster contract wage at \$6500 per year and Secretary/Treasurer, \$750 per year; Workers Comp \$525 and Misc Expense \$125. Total budget for 2025 would be \$7900. Budget approved as proposed; by a motion; seconded and carried.

OLD BUSINESS: Gus, with Shoesole Farms, asked concerning ways to help reduce the leakage around the West Ditch. There was a short discussion but no great answers came about other than just watch and try an determine the best ways to handle the leakage when they happen.

The beaver issue came up but no new activity has been noticed this year.

NEW BUSINESS: A question was brought up concerning the materials that can be used legitimately to put into diversion dams at the end of the seasons to increase the flow at a diversion point. This mainly has come up because of the liners placed in the canal which has stopped most all of the seepage that benefited the lower Rock Creek users. Corey, of IDWR stated that he knew of no rulings concerning the materials used for this purpose. He did state that he felt it should be good rock, gravel etc. that would not cause a silt runoff to

Rock Creek Water District 47-0

other users, downstream. It was stated as a reminder that any dam that is placed late in the season needs to be removed at the end of the irrigation season.

WATERMASTER REPORT: Make sure all measuring devices are in good working order before water delivery. Make sure all the pump measuring devices are cleaned often so that they can be read properly. If they cannot be read easily the full amount of delivery will be charged to that pump.

ADVISORY BOARD: No changes needed concerning the Advisory Board. Members for 2025 remain to be Trevor Mulberry, Main Creek and East Ditch; Hal Frazier, Minimum Users on Main Creek and David Fund, West Ditch.

RESOLUTIONS: No changes in the resolutions, at this time.

aux Helman

Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully Submitted,

Shari Helman

Secretary/Treasurer